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NATIONAL DAY OF MOURNING – 22 SEPTEMBER 2022 
 

A National Day of Mourning is scheduled for Thursday 22 September 2022 to commemorate 
the remarkable life and dedication to service of our late Sovereign, Queen Elizabeth the 
Second. 
 
The Chief Justice the Honourable Alan Blow AO has therefore declared 22 September 2022 to 
be a Court holiday pursuant to the Supreme Court Rules 2000 r19.  Accordingly on that day the 
Court will not be sitting, the Court buildings will be closed to the public and legal practitioners, 
and all listings will be vacated on that day. 
 
Court staff will liaise with all relevant parties and their solicitors to reschedule matters that had 
been listed for that day. 
 
 

 
 
J A Connolly 
Registrar 


